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March 5, 2018 
 
Mr. Randy Ewell 
Mt. Wheeler Power 
PO Box 151000 
Ely, NV 89315 
 
Re:  Mt. Wheeler Power, Inc.’s Proposed Tariff Revisions; Docket No. 18-031-T01 
 
Dear Mr. Ewell: 
 
 The Public Service Commission of Utah (PSC) reviewed the February 22, 2018 filing by 
Mt. Wheeler Power (Mt. Wheeler) and the March 2, 2018 action request response filed by the 
Division of Public Utilities (DPU). 
 

The DPU states Mt. Wheeler held Board of Directors (Board) meetings in January and 
February 2018 and another Board meeting is scheduled for March 2018. The DPU also states 
that, as specified in Utah Code 54-3-3 and 54-4-1.1, Mt. Wheeler will continue to notify 
customers of the proposed rate changes through mailings, website listings and other social media 
outlets, and the Ruralite magazine. The DPU recommends the PSC acknowledge the revised 
tariff sheets with an effective date of April 1, 2018. 
 
 Based on the PSC’s review of the filing and the DPU’s comments, and subject to Mt. 
Wheeler’s Board’s final approval of the tariff and rate changes, the PSC acknowledges the filing 
as complying with Utah Code Ann. § 54-7-12(7). Accordingly, it is available for public 
inspection at the PSC. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#300555 


